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Contact:  Gloria Allred 

Phone:  323-653-6530 

Email:  gallred@amglaw.com  

 

Statement of Vivian Romero 

 

Thank you all for being here today. I want to begin by expressing my deep 

gratitude to Attorney Gloria Allred for her unwavering support and tireless 

advocacy. Her commitment to ensuring that our voices are heard—both in the 

media and within the justice system—has been truly invaluable.  

 

She has stood by us and so many other victims when the criminal justice 

system failed to protect us from Nathaniel Radimak, also known as the “Tesla 

road rage driver.” 

 

Despite the severity of his crimes, Mr. Radimak was released on parole 

after serving less than a year of a five-year prison sentence and is now alleged to 

have committed two counts of third-degree assault.  

 

Had he served a sentence of five years in California, these new attacks on 

women might have been prevented. I believe that these incidents were a 

foreseeable consequence of a system that repeatedly failed to address his pattern 

of violent behavior.  
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Some repeat offenders, unfortunately, may not be rehabilitated even when 

given second chances. Under the circumstances, I think that Mr. Radimak poses a 

serious danger to the public. In closing, I extend my sympathy and support to 

those who allege they have been attacked or threatened in California and Hawaii. 

I will continue to fight for justice and stand in solidarity with every person 

affected by his actions.  

 

 

 

Vivian Romero 

May 23, 2025 


